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For your Diary 

    

    Mon Oct 14   -   Swimming F-4 continues Mon, Wed, Thurs, Friday 
 Fri Oct 18   -   Term 4 Chess club commences 

Wed Oct 23   -   School Council Meeting – 7.30 pm staffroom 
 Mon  Oct 28   -   Tues Oct 28 – Grade 3 Woorabinda camp 
 Tues Oct  29   -   Fri Nov 1 – Grade 5 Golden Valleys camp 
 Mon Nov   4   -   Curriculum Day – no students at school 
 Tues Nov   5   -   CUP DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Sat Nov 16   -   SCHOOL FETE 
Wed Nov 20   -   School Council Meeting 7.30 pm staffroom 
Friday Dec 20   -   Last day of term 4 – early dismissal 1.00 pm 

 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL
 

CEPS Vision 
‘Cheltenham East students are empowered 
learners who are flexible thinkers with the 
skills and knowledge to respond critically 
and creatively to their world.’ 

 

Welcome Back 
 

It’s great to be back. I had some leave with my family 
and explored the east coast of Australia with whale 
watching a real highlight of our trip. Thank you to Mrs 
Ward and Mr Bourke for stepping up into acting roles 
in my absence and to our fabulous staff who did such 
a great job with the children. I would like to welcome 
all families back to school for an exciting Term 4. 
There is a lot to look forward to this term including the 
Year 3 and 5 camps, Transition for Foundation and 
Year 6, Graduation for Year 6, and excursions and 
incursions for most year levels. I know staff have had 

a great break and are all looking forward with passion 
and enthusiasm to guiding the children through 
another busy term. 
 

We had an extremely busy Term 3 with the concert 
being a major part of the focus. Some of the fantastic 
achievements in Term 3 included: a great School 
Concert, terrific results from District Athletics, House 

Athletics at school, Footy Day, very good NAPLAN 
results, Chess Tournament, Book Week, 
Grandparents and Special Friends Day, Character 
Parade and much more. Well done to our wonderful 
teaching staff, terrific parents and hard-working 
children! 
 
I look forward to a very productive and exciting Term 
4. 

 

School Works 
 

The school oval surrounds is still getting work done 
on it. The synthetic grass will be laid on Tuesday in 
the goal square areas. This will then allow the oval to 
be opened up to the children on Wednesday. 
Unfortunately there have been a few hiccups during 
the week with resources so it has put the completion 
date back. The oval is out of bounds during the 
weekend due to works continuing. There will be 
certain areas that will remain fenced off as the turf 
needs time to establish. The oval will look terrific in 
the coming months. 
 

School Concert Thank You 
 

We are very lucky as a school to have such talented 
and dedicated staff teaching our children at CEPS. 

 

SCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION FOR STUDENT ABSENCES: 
Sentral parent portal:  http://sentral.cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/portal 

Flexibuzz App, Answering machine - 9584 7240;  email cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Please contact us each day your child is absent giving child’s name, grade, reason & date of absence 
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We are also very grateful to our amazing music 
teacher who is willing to take on the job of putting 
together a spectacular concert for the community 
every year. Mrs Digby gives up a massive amount of 
her time to ensure the concert looks and sounds 
amazing. She spent many of her lunchtimes coaching 
children, showing staff dances, checking costumes 
and ensuring lighting and sound was taken care of.  
 
On behalf of the community I would like to thank Sue 
and the whole Digby family for leading the way with 
performing arts at CEPS. I would also like to thank our 
terrific office staff for their work around the concert 
and our teachers who ensure the children know their 
dances. Thank you also to all parents who helped out 
with costumes and make up – every bit helps. Well 
done everybody. 

 
School Fete 
 

Parents, our School Fete is on Saturday 16th 
November and will be our largest ever fundraising 
event and we will need to fill a huge amount of man 
hours on the day, so please take a moment to sign up 
for a stall even if it’s just for an hour. You can choose 
any stall, help with set up or pack up, we need 
everyone to help make this day a success for CEPS. 
We would love people to sign up for the BBQ stall in 
particular which is a huge money maker but needs 
lots of volunteers throughout the day. If you’re unable 
to attend on the day please see if family or friends can 
go for an hour on your behalf and help raise money 
for your children. 

 
A reminder to everybody - Cyber 
Use at Home 
 

A reminder to all parents that they need to closely 
monitor their children’s use of any electronic devices 
including mobile phones, iPads and computers at 
home. Every parent should regularly check the site 
history of laptops and iPads to ensure the children are 
using them in the correct way 
 

Lost Property 
 

Our lost property collection is almost overflowing. 
Please check the lost property cupboard and reclaim 
any items that haven’t made their way home. Clearly 
named clothing items can be returned to their owners, 
so please make sure your child’s clothing items are 
clearly named. 
 

Camp Payments 
 

A reminder to parents of Grade 3 and 5 students that 
camp payments are expected to be paid on time and 
consent and medical forms returned to school before 
students are allowed to go on camp. Grade 5 Camp 
is at Golden Valleys Lodge in Flinders from Tuesday 
October 29 to Friday November 1, and Grade 3 camp 

is at Woorabinda (Near Morwell) from Monday 
October 28 to Tuesday October 29. 

 
Division Athletics 
 

Congratulations to the children who participated in the 
Division Athletics day held on Wednesday at Duncan 
McKinnon Reserve. They all gave it their best and did 
the school proud with some children making it through 
to Regionals. Thank you to Mrs Robinson and parents 
for transporting and supervising the children on the 
day. 
 

Thought for the week 

 
 
WAYNE BACH 
PRINCIPAL 
 

 
 
 
 

Sentral parent portal:   
 

http://sentral.cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/
portal 
 
If you access the parent portal, you won’t need to 
phone the absence line, nor dojo the teacher. 
 
You can enter expected late arrivals due to doctor 
and dental appointments or other circumstances, 
afternoon appointments, upcoming holidays, day 
absences when your child is unwell, etc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://sentral.cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/portal
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CEPS KIDS ARE FRIENDLY KIDS 

 
This term we are working on RESPONSIBILITY  

and next week we are looking at  

 

Who can help me? 
 

From time to time we all need some help. It might be a problem we are having 

with our school work, with our friends, perhaps even something at home. 
Sometimes it is possible to deal with a problem ourselves but at other times it is 

good to have someone to help. 
 

A whole range of people can help us – some we know well and perhaps at times 

others we do not know quite so well. One of the best things we can do is to choose 
the best person to help us. 

 
At school you might choose to ask your teacher for help, or perhaps one of your 

friends. You might even be able to ask the Principal or a teacher you know well. 
 

Friends are often good helpers as well, but remember your friends are usually the 
same age as you and might not be able to help you with all the things you need.  

 
Of course your family can be great helpers. Discussing a problem with your Mum, 

Dad, brother, sister, even another relation could be useful. 
 

There are many people who can help us. The trick is choosing the right person.  
 

Remember, no matter what, there is no problem too big that you cannot 

talk about it with someone. 
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RISK TAKER AWARDS 

 

 
 

 

 

Name Year 
Level 

Award for... 

Madison 
C. 

F taking a risk with your writing this week and having a go at spelling new words. You 
always try to stretch your learning by writing detailed sentences. You are a 
superstar! 

Arnaav R. 1 taking risks with his writing to have a go at writing independently and being able to 
follow the correct Recount structure. 

Maddy H. 3 displaying a fantastic work ethic during Writing sessions, and taking risks by using 
the technique of voice and similes in your Holiday Recount.  

Alex C. 4 volunteering to announce a word sum in front of the class even before knowing the 
word. 

Tyler K. 5 going above and beyond with your efforts in reading, in particular when sharing 
great insights during book club catch ups. 

Noah F. 6 persisting with your challenging Cardboard Capers design. Your Ferris Wheel is 
looking amazing. 

James K. 
Yr 6 

Italian for attempting to read unfamiliar words and  phrases to the class. 
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https://www.ticketebo.com.au/cepsfete 

https://www.ticketebo.com.au/cepsfete
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